Minutes of a Meeting held on Monday 16 December 1996 at 7.30pm in the Community Centre to discuss Youth Provision within the village.

Present:

DJ Lee (chair) R Day RJ Farrington J Sandford HM Smith

RLE Waters (part)

D Bullen (Youth Club Leader) Judy Sweetman (Bus Project)

Peter Gillings (Representing Andy Allen)

Bernadette Love and Gemma Kikas (Youth Club)

SJ Daniels clerk

Apologies for absence: JE Coston A Allen.

524/96

1. Minutes

Minutes of the meeting of 17 January 1996 were signed as a true record of that meeting.

525/96

2. Bus Project - Judy Sweetman

(510/96)

The lottery had funded £143,000 towards the Bus Project for three years at 48 weeks per year. The scheme needed to find an extra £6000 approximately. Parish Councils were being asked to help though this was optional. A contract had been drawn up for Milton to pay £360 over a ten week period starting 9 January. The Bus Project would need to become self sufficient after three years.

DJL suggested that Judy give an evaluation in mid February.

Volunteers to help would always be welcome.

DJL thanked Judy for attending.

526/96

3. Youth Club - Doug Bullen

(510/96)

Requests for various items were made. Committee asked Doug Bullen to cost and purchase board games, badminton rackets, notice board and audio equipment.

Noted that the youngsters would like a pool table with set of balls and

It was noted that a second-hand table tennis table was available (to replace unstable one in MCC store) also netball/basketball goals. It was understood that an offer of a TV had already been made.

The Youth Club was affiliated to the NAYC through the CAYC. Insurance through NAYC however did not cover damage to the building.

A new leader (Sharon) was due to start in January.

527/96

4. Drop In Centre - David Lee

JL Whittington Principal of the Farm College was keen to work with the Parish Council. Geoff Plummer director of special projects Cambs TEC would be happy to initiate moves towards a 'study support centre' through the Prince's Trust which offers grants of up to £1000 towards such projects. DJL would continue to explore Cambs TEC's proposals.

17/3/97

528/96 5. Date of Next Meeting

Agreed to meet Monday 17 February 1997 at 7.30pm for an update on the 'Bus Project.'

The meeting ended at 8.45pm.

Signed Chairman 17/3/97 Date